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	Administrative Council
Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING
October 25, 2004
Academic Council Room
11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

The meeting convened at 11:00 a.m.  The minutes of the September 28, 2004 meeting were approved as distributed.
President’s Report: Diana Chapman Walsh
President Walsh began her remarks by noting that the October meetings of the Board of Trustees were scheduled for October 28 and 29.  She noted that the Executive Committee had been reduced from over twenty members to a core handful, in an effort to prevent the Executive Committee from becoming an inner decision-making body.  Five new Trustees have been appointed this year: Douglas Bennet, Mahnaz Ispahani, Lynn Dixon Johnston, Heather Long, and Joan Wallace-Benjamin.  
In October, the Alumnae Leadership Council met and celebrated the 125th anniversary of the Wellesley College Alumnae Association.  Also this month, Friends of Athletics hosted a Homecoming event, at which the new softball fields were dedicated.  President Walsh also noted that she spoke at the inauguration James F. Jones, the new President of Trinity College.

The President reported that Family & Friends weekend went well, attracting over one thousand guests to the campus.  Dick French, of the Astronomy Department, delivered the Distinguished Faculty Lecture.  Also during the weekend, junior members of Phi Beta Kappa were initiated, Pomeroy Hall celebrated its 100th anniversary, and the Committee for Political and Legislative Action held various events in preparation for the upcoming election.

President Walsh noted that she had recently participated in the Principal for a Day program, wherein executives and notables in the Boston area were invited to share a work day with the principal of a local school.   President Walsh enjoyed a day alongside Margarita Muniz, principal of Hernandez Elementary School in Roxbury, and noted to the Council that the challenges facing public school principals are nearly beyond the comprehension of those who enjoy the environments of places like Wellesley.
Human Resources Update: Eloise McGaw
Ms. McGaw began by speaking briefly about the importance of understanding benefits.  To this end, the Benefits Fair (scheduled for November 4th in the Academic Council Room) will focus on core benefits such as health care.  All administrators are encouraged to stop in at the fair and ask any questions they may have.  Representatives from all of the College’s benefit vendors will be present.
Other benefit-related opportunities in the month of October include meetings focusing on flexible spending accounts, individual meeting opportunities with representatives of Harvard Pilgrim Health Care, and individual meetings with TIAA financial advisors.

“How to Recognize A Student Who Might Be In Trouble”: Robin Cook-Nobles
Robin Cook-Nobles, Administrative Director and Chief Psychologist of Counseling Services, briefly reviewed methods of identifying a student who may be having trouble outside of classes and work.  She also offered several handouts with relevant information.  Alongside a list of signs of problems, Dr. Cook-Nobles noted that administrators, upon identifying or suspecting a troubled student, should respond humanly and be aware that Counseling Services is available to speak to both students and administrators who seek advice.  The College Police Department is also available as an additional resource.  Administrators were asked to place Counseling Services table-tents in their areas so that students might see them.
Tanner Conference Announcement: Amy Capman
Ms. Capman, Director of Internships and Service Learning, announced that the Tanner Conference will be held on November 9.  This year’s Conference enjoyed an excellent applicant pool, which resulted in a schedule including 198 student and 73 faculty participants in 43 panels and three round-table discussions.  More information on the Tanner Conference can be found on the CWS website.
Charitable Giving Campaign: Lynne Payson
Ms. Payson, Co-Chair of this year’s Charitable Giving Campaign Committee, announced that the Campaign kicked-off the previous week with a luncheon for departmental representatives, at which volunteers from the four benefited organizations spoke briefly about their charities.  The usual packets of information were to be distributed to each department over the following week.  The final day of the Campaign will be December 8, with the customary raffle to follow on December 14 at 9:30a.m. in the Academic Council Room.  Administrators were asked to contact Lynne Payson or Fran Adams to donate items to the raffle.
Vacation Prize Report: Jessica Gaudreau
Jessica Gaudreau reported that she and her husband had decided to use the vacation prize money to take several small trips over the course of the year, including outings to Cape Cod, New Hampshire, Tennessee, and New York.

Open Mike
Susan Doherty, representing the Nominating Committee,  announced that Sue Regnier had been appointed to CPPAC, and that one more person was needed to join the President’s Advisory Council (PAC).
Angie Evans announced a viewing and discussion of the documentary film “Unconstitutional: The War on our Civil Liberties” to be held October 27 at 12:30p.m. in Collins Cinema.

Susan Richman of IS announced that October had been named Computer Security Awareness Month.  She also asked administrators what the best way to contact them about computer security updates would be.

David White, Secretary of the Council, announced that an effort had been proposed to revise the Council’s by-laws.  Volunteers to assist in this endeavor were encouraged to email him.
The meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

David White

Secretary
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